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Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High 
School 
Works notification September 2021  

Dear Community,  

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved education 
facilities to support the student community. 

Temporary classroom installation works 

Temporary classrooms will be installed at Chatswood High School to accommodate enrolment growth and 
enable the next stage of construction.  

The temporary classrooms will be installed on the existing sports court and around Building R prior to Day 1 
Term 1 2022. 

The installation work on the existing sports court will start from 20 September 2021 and is expected to be 
completed by early November 2021, weather and site conditions permitting.  

Cranes and large vehicles will access the site through the Oliver Road and Eddy Road vehicle entrances.  

Temporary fenced areas at Chatswood High School  

Temporary fencing will be installed around work areas to allow the work to continue safely and efficiently 
(see map overleaf). This includes the installation of temporary fencing on a section of the oval and around 
Building R.  

We have engaged Polytan, the company which installed the oval’s artificial surface, to provide appropriate 
protective measures for the section of oval that will be fenced off.  

The fencing and oval protective measures are expected to be removed in early November 2021, once the 
demountable installation work is complete.  

Access changes 

The existing stairs and pathway from Centennial Avenue to the Bush Campus and oval will be closed until 
the opening of Building R in late January 2022 (see map).  

Public School students can access the Bush Campus from Freeman Road and Eddy Road. Further 
information will be provided about pick-up and drop-off procedures before public school students return on 
25 October 2021.  

Community access to the High School oval has been redirected to Eddy Road. Community access via Oliver 
Road adjacent to the construction entry will also be available from 27th September 2021.  

The Eddy Road entry will also be used for construction deliveries until mid-November 2021. Traffic 
management will be in place during deliveries to ensure the safety of students and the community.  

We are working closely with both school principals to minimise disruption to students and staff and are 
continuing to liaise with Willoughby Council as the coordinator of community sporting groups.   
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Work hours 

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation to allow construction hours to be extended outside of 
those specified in the development consent conditions in the Environmental Planning and Assessment 
(COVID-19 Development-Construction Work Days) Order (No 3) 2021 to protect the health, safety and welfare 
of construction workers and our community during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The construction hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm Saturday and 9 am to 5 pm 
Sundays and public holidays. 

A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for the sites and the contractor will enforce strict 
compliance with the Public Health Order.  

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community.  

  

For a Translating and Interpreting 
Service, call 131 450 and ask them to call 
the Department of Education - School 
Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 651.  

 

Indicative map of Chatswood High School’s current work zones 

No access 
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